From: Brenda Hon <

To: "panel\_ea@legco.gov.hk" <panel\_ea@legco.gov.hk>

Cc: V-Nee Yeh <

**Date:** Monday, November 19, 2018 12:55PM

Subject: Support for MSW bill

Dear Honorable Legislative committee members,

I am writing to express my support to the Municipal Solid Waste scheme.

As we are aware that the scale of Hong Kong's waste issue has become so vast that we hongkongers have to act quickly now to alleviate the municipal waste problem – waste charging scheme would be the best step to start off!

If government fails to submit the bill to Legco and implement the scheme soon, Hong Kong's landfills will be exhausted soon and land isn't our most plentiful asset any more. Unless we act now on all fronts to reduce our waste products, or more waste will be dumped into our oceans and on the streets each year. The municipal solid waste charging scheme will act to encourage and educate our community to reduce, reuse and recycle waste. Given the success of implementing the similar schemes in Taiwan and Korea, I am confident that this bill will be constructive in solving some of the city's most pressing waste issues.

I hope this bill can be passed swiftly before political procedures overshadow the issue's need for urgent treatment.

Thank you for considering my responses.

Yours faithfully,

Sent for and on behalf of

Mr. V Nee Yeh

c/o Hsin Chong International Holdings Ltd.